

Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority

Deval L. Patrick Governor Timothy P. Murray Lt. Governor Bernard Cohen Secretary and MBTA Chairman Daniel A. Grabauskas General Manager

DIRECTIVE

TO:

Distribution

FROM:

Charles L. O'Reilly

Assistant General Manager

for Design and Construction

DATE:

August 8, 2007

RE:

Adhesive Anchors

As previously communicated at the Design and Construction staff meeting held early in July, the use of adhesive anchors in overhead vertical applications (ceiling and/or roof attachments) and in horizontal applications (sidewall attachments) are prohibited from use.

Project Managers are required to verify that adhesive anchors, in the above referenced identified applications, have not been used and will not be used in the future.

Where adhesive anchors are present, an assessment to determine if an immediate threat (due to creep potential) exists, and when required, reinforce or replace the anchors with an alternate anchorage system.

DISTRIBUTION:

Mary Ainsley John Favorito John McAuliffe Dominic Anidi John Furlong Thomas Nee Sajal Banerjee Paul Hadley Elizabeth Ozhathil Kenneth Belovarac George Hines Mahendra Patel Joseph Connor James Jackson Thomas Rovero Horace Cooper Esther Johnson John Schwarz Rusty DeRoma Scott Kelley George Shanks George Doherty Marggie Lackner John Schwarz Mariorie Madden Wei-Lee Shia Jack Donovan Tikam Matai James Eng

cc: E. Hunter

Driven by Customer Service